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RE: Case Nos. 11-5568-EL-POR and 11-5569-EL.-POR

Pursuant to O.A.C. 4901:1-39-05 (C)(2)(c), the Ohio Power Company (“AEP Ohio”) is seeking a
reallocation of energy efficiency funds between its Business Sector Programs. Specifically, the
Company requests to shift a total of $8,500,000 from the Business Prescriptive and Custom
Programs to the Business - New Construction Program. $5,500,000 of this transfer request will
come from the Prescriptive Program and $3,000,000 will come from the Custom Program. This

shift represents approximately 6.2% of the total business sector budget approved by the
Commission.

As stated in its letter to the staff, the Company’s Business - New Construction Program has
turned out to be extremely popular with its customers, builders, and designers exceeding the
Company’s initial expectations. By transferring these funds, the Company will be able to better
match the expectations of its customers, therefore the staff approves of the requested budget
reallocation of $8,500,000 to the Business - New Construction Program.

The Staff also recommends that the Company keep its stakeholders informed of any changes

made to its approved Energy Efficiency Programs via its Energy Efficiency Collaborative
Meetings.

Sincerely,

Greg Scheck
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